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Board Agenda Item # II B  

Date: 09.03.2015 

To: Magnolia Financial Board Committee 

From: Caprice Young, Ed.D., CEO & Superintendent 

Staff Lead: Oswaldo Diaz, Chief Financial Officer 

RE: Magnolia Science Academy 1 – Single Audit Report 

 

Proposed Board Recommendation 
 
Action Item. I move that the Board Finance Committee recommends the 2014-15 Magnolia 
Science Academy 1 – Single Audit Report as presented to the full Board at the September 10, 
2015 Regular Board Meeting 
 
Background 
 
The Single Audit report is a federal-required report pursuant with OMB circular A-133. Based 

on the OMB circular A-133, non-profit organizations that received more than $750,000 of 

federal funds, federal grants, or federal awards, are required to undergo an independent audit to 

review and provide an opinion on whether the program complied with laws and regulations. 
 
The 2014-15 Single Audit report has been submitted to the California State Controller’s Office. 
 
Budget Implications 
 
Reporting item. No budget implications. 
 
 
Name of Staff Originator:  
 
Oswaldo Diaz, CFO 
 
























